
Question: Stéphane, two things. One, do you have anything to tell us about the meeting 

of the Foreign Minister of Greece and the Secretary-General? And also, as I understand, 

Mrs. [Maria Angela] Holguin Cuellar returned from her tour to Cyprus, Greece and 

Türkiye. So, do you have anything to tell us about the results of this mission? I mean, will 

she return to the island or she's disappointed - she decided not to go back? 

Spokesperson: On your second question, the Secretary-General's envoy is an extremely 

seasoned and experienced diplomat. I have no doubt that she will continue on her 

mandate enthusiastically. I don't know if she's back here in New York or when she's had 

a chance to brief the Secretary-General. On the meeting between the Foreign Minister 

and the Secretary-General, first of all, it was nice that it happened on the day that we 

processed Greece’s full payment of its dues. They did discuss, as it would not surprise 

you, the bilateral relations between Greece and the United Nations. Will not also surprise 

you that they did discuss the situation in Cyprus, as well as developments in the eastern 

Mediterranean and the broader region.  

 


